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Holly Township
Board of Trustees Regular Meeting 

Minutes of September 20, 2023
CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisor Kullis called the Regular Meeting of the Holly Township Board of Trustees to order at 6:30 pm located at the Karl Richter Campus in Holly Area Schools Meeting Room, 920 E. Baird St., Holly, Michigan 48442
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
ROLL CALL:
Members Present:





George A. Kullis, Supervisor
Karin S. Winchester, Clerk
Jennifer Ryan, Treasurer






Derek Burton, Trustee

Members Absent:  Steve Ruth, Trustee
AGENDA APPROVAL
· Motion by Clerk Winchester to excuse Trustee Ruth. Supported by Trustee Burton. 
A voice vote was taken. All present voted yes. The motion was carried 4/0. 

CONSENT AGENDA:
1. Approval of Meeting Minutes – August 16, 2023.
2. Approval of Financial Statement – August 2023.
3. Approval of Bills for Payment – September 2023.
4. Receipt of Routine Reports:

A.  N.O.C.F.A. Minutes – August 21, 2023.
B. Planning Commission Minutes – August 1, 2023.
C. Building Permits – August 2023.
D. Treasurer’s Annual and Quarterly Report – None.
5. Communications:  None.
Clerk Winchester stated that New Business Item #3 should read “OPEB”.

Supervisor Kullis requested to move New Business Item #5 to Item #6 and insert a new Item #5 – “Allowable Taxable Millage”.

· Motion by Clerk Winchester to approve the agenda as amended. Supported by Treasurer Ryan. A voice vote was taken. All present voted yes. The motion was carried 4/0. 

PUBLIC HEARINGS:  None.
PRESENTATIONS: None.
REPORTS:
Trustee Burton

September Planning Commission Meeting: 
· Trilogy presented a Special Use Permit and Site Plan at the September meeting. The Special Use Permit was approved, but the Site Plan was denied. 
· Riverbend North Riverside Village subdivision presented a conceptual plan for discussion.  Developers will adjust the conceptual plan and return.
Clerk Winchester
· Mary Blanchard sent a packet of information on behalf of the Falk Road Committee titled “Eat Safe Fish” regarding studies conducted for Bush Lake and Rice Lake. 
· Holly Township, Rose Township, and Springfield Township will be working together to conduct 9 days of early voting for upcoming elections. 
Treasurer Ryan
· Summer taxes were due on September 14. Delinquent taxes are now accruing 1% interest per month and can be paid at the Township offices until February.
· Year-end auditors will begin their work in October.
· Bank is testing the Positive Pay System
Supervisor Kullis
· Work on the Ernst is beginning on the Farmstead Site. Foundation rocks have been moved to the site, beams are stored in the barn, and areas have been mowed to stage the remaining wood in preparation for reconstruction. 
PUBLIC COMMENT (on Agenda items only) – None.
​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​OLD BUSINESS:   None.
NEW BUSINESS: 

1. AT&T Permit Extension Request.
This agreement is for right-of-way for lines and is renewed every 5 years. The Township attorney has reviewed the agreement.
· Motion by Clerk Winchester to approve the AT&T Permit Extension. Supported by Treasurer Ryan. A roll call vote was taken. All present voted yes. The motion was carried 4/0.
2. FY 2024 SMART Contract.
This is the contract that assigns funds to WOTA for transportation services. 
· Motion by Clerk Winchester to approve the FY 2024 SMART contract.        
Supported by Trustee Burton. A roll call vote was taken. All present voted yes. The motion was carried 4/0.
3. OPEB Valuation Proposals.
Quotes were obtained from the following: Maner Costerisan, Nyhart, and Milliman. Based on past performance and pricing, Treasurer Ryan recommends selecting Milliman and using the Alternative Method.
· Motion by Treasurer Ryan to use Milliman and the Alternative Method for OPEB.  
Supported by Trustee Burton. A roll call vote was taken. All present voted yes. The motion was carried 4/0. 

4. Early Voting and Polling Location Change – Proposed Resolution 2023-18

The Karl Richter Center will be torn down, Sherman Middle School is recommended as the new polling location. Early voting was approved by voters for the Gubernatorial and Presidential Elections. For consistency, Clerk Winchester recommends using early voting for all elections.
· Motion by Clerk Winchester to approve Resolution 2023-18 for Early Voting and Polling Location change. Supported by Treasurer Ryan. A roll call vote was taken. All present voted yes. The motion was carried 4/0.
5. Allowable Taxable Millage.
The millage rate has been 1.0 mill for many years. The original authorized amount is 1.41, and the allowable level is 1.2275. The recommendation is to continue with 1.0 mill which is sufficient for the budget. To be clear, the recommendation is to NOT raise taxes. 
· Motion by Treasurer Ryan to submit the 2023 tax rate request at 1.0 mill. Supported by Clerk Winchester. A roll call vote was taken. All present voted yes. The motion was carried 4/0.

6. Shared Space / Village of Holly.
Supervisor Kullis and Clerk Winchester are in discussions with the Village regarding this matter.

The Board Took No Action.
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Mary Blanchard, 3441 Old Creek Drive, addressed the board.
ADJOURNMENT
Supervisor Kullis adjourned the meeting at 7:06 p.m.   
Diane M. Hill, Recording Secretary
_________________________________
Kari S. Winchester, Clerk
